
 
RW-21 Project Pipeline and Seaman Avenue Paving Notification 
June 19, 2020 (weather permitting) 
 
This notice provides an update on our New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation (NYSDEC)-approved project to treat offsite groundwater. We have completed the 
installation of the RW-21 pipeline segment on Seaman Avenue east. This work was completed 
10 days ahead of schedule. 
 
Based on discussions with our contractor, Posillico, we anticipate repaving our work area on the 
south bound lane of Seaman Avenue east from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. on June 19, 2020 (weather 
permitting). 
 
We will have traffic control personnel on site to allow local traffic in one lane. The newly paved 
area along Seaman Ave and Town Lot B-2 will be coned off overnight to allow the paving to cool 
and re-opened the next day. 
 
Equipment you should expect to see 
Milling machine will be used to remove the temporary asphalt and make clean edges to the 
excavation area. A paving machine will be used to apply the new asphalt. 
 
Worksite safety 
Experienced, specially trained, qualified personnel conduct all work in accordance with a Health 
and Safety Plan that meets or exceeds requirements of the Occupational Safety and Health 
Administration (OSHA). In addition, we are following all recommended guidelines from the U.S. 
Centers for Disease Control and New York State as it relates to COVID-19 and social distancing. 
 
Questions? 
For additional information, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at Northrop Grumman, (516) 
754-2645 or via email at dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com. 
 
Northrop Grumman continues to work closely with the NYSDEC, the U.S. Navy and other 
federal, state, and local government regulatory authorities, to address environmental 
conditions in the area. We remain committed to pursuing scientifically sound, targeted and 
effective remedial approaches that protect the health and well-being of the community and 
avoid unnecessary disruption.  
 

For project information, visit www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage 
 
   

mailto:dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com
http://www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage

